
 

 

Joseph E. Adams, Esq. 
Phone: (239) 433-7707   Fax: (239) 433-5933 
jadams@bplegal.com 
 
 
Six Mile Corporate Park 
12140 Carissa Commerce Court, Suite 200  
Fort Myers, Florida  33966  
 
4001 Tamiami Trail North, Suite 410 
Naples, Florida  34103 

July 12, 2017 

CONFIDENTIAL 
ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGED1 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL # 9214 7969 0099 9790 1615 9499 44 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
AND VIA E-MAIL: ariccobono927@gmail.com 

The Sandarac Association, Inc. 
Attn:  Angelo Riccobono, President 
6666 Estero Blvd. 
Fort Myers Beach, FL 33931 

Re: Recorded Certificate of Recordation 

Dear Angelo: 

Enclosed please find the original recorded Certificate of Recordation, which was recorded electronically with the 
Clerk of Courts on July 7, 2017. This document should be stored in a safe place with other Association records. 
Also, please note that we are still waiting for the Articles of Amendment to be filed with the State. 

Should you have any questions regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Very truly yours, 

 
Jennifer Horan 
For the Firm 

JDH/dav 
Enclosures (as stated) 
cc: Joel Pupo, Manager (via e-mail only w/encl.: manager1@sandarac.org) 
ACTIVE: 9924589_1  

                                                 
1 This letter is a confidential, attorney-client privileged communication. As such, this letter should only be 
distributed to members of the Board of Directors (or other authorized representatives) for The Sandarac Association, 
Inc. In general, it is best to avoid widespread distribution of sensitive legal documents by e-mail, such as forwarding 
to an entire Board. That is because it is difficult to assure security of e-mails and issues that arise when a person who 
leaves the Board still has privileged legal information on his/her computer. If this letter is distributed to non-Board 
Members or non-authorized representatives, or the contents communicated to such persons, a court may rule that the 
attorney-client privilege has been “waived” which could (and likely will) have a negative impact on the 
Association’s legal position in the event the issues addressed herein are later subject to legal challenge. Only the 
Board (not any individual) can waive privilege. Further, reading or directly referring to this letter at an open Board 
meeting would likely waive privilege, and in some cases, even discussing referral of a matter to legal counsel in an 
open Board meeting could be considered a privilege waiver. Finally, this opinion letter should be permanently 
deleted from all Board member and other computers after reading, and a hard copy retained in the Association’s 
confidential legal file. Digital versions will be retained amongst the Firm’s records for so long as the Association is 
a client. 
 






























































